
Press release: New public
consultations announced for future
trade agreements

In a speech to business and civil society leaders hosted by the FSB today (18
July 2018), International Trade Secretary Dr Liam Fox is set to announce 4
public consultations ahead of post-Brexit trade negotiations.

The consultations demonstrate the UK’s intention to seek free trade
agreements with the US, Australia and New Zealand, as well as the UK
potentially seeking accession to the Comprehensive and Progressive Agreement
for Trans-Pacific Partnership (CPTPP).

The consultations, which will be released to the public shortly, will cover
these prospective new trade agreements signalling the UK’s immediate
negotiating priorities as soon as it leaves the EU, in line with the terms of
the draft Withdrawal Agreement and in light of the government’s White Paper
on the future relationship between the UK and EU.

International Trade Secretary Dr Liam Fox said:

For the first time in over 40 years we will be able to determine
who we trade with, and on what terms.

That doesn’t just mean new trade agreements with key partners like
the USA, Australia and New Zealand, revitalising our existing
trade. It also means putting the UK at the heart of the world’s
fastest growing regions with agreements like the Comprehensive and
Progressive Agreement for Trans-Pacific Partnership.

I want everyone to have their say, to make sure our future trade
policy works for the whole of the UK. Trade affects us all and I
urge anyone with an interest to take part in these consultations.

The launch of public consultations follows Dr Fox’s statement to Parliament
on Monday, where he set out the governments approach to a transparent and
inclusive UK trade policy which takes in the views of MPs, devolved
governments, businesses, civil society groups and consumers.

If the UK were to join CPTPP, it would be the second largest economy in the
group, and CPTPP’s coverage of global GDP would increase to around 17%.

The agreement reduces 95% of tariffs along with other barriers to trade among
its 11 members, including Canada, Japan and Singapore.

The 11 existing members of CPTPP accounted for £82 billion of UK trade in
2016, more than the Netherlands, France or China. The economies of existing
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members are diverse, spanning a region which is a driving force of global
economic growth. Many, including Vietnam, Malaysia and Singapore have been
growing substantially over the last 5 years, growth which the IMF projects
will continue in the near future.

The US is the UK’s single largest trading partner, accounting for £100
billion of UK annual exports and supporting millions of UK jobs.

UK exports to Australia and New Zealand, two of the UK’s closest allies, are
growing at 14.8% and 16.8% respectively, a faster pace than our global
average and far outstripping export growth to the EU.

Hosting the speech, FSB National Chairman, Mike Cherry said:

Small businesses will welcome the opportunity to input into the
consultations announced today. Getting the institutional apparatus
right is essential and strong small business representation on the
newly announced Strategic Trade Advisory Group is a hugely
important step in the right direction.

As the largest business group in the UK, FSB knows that the detail
of trading arrangements matters hugely to the UK’s 5.7 million
small businesses, and that it’s crucial small businesses are in the
room when these conversations take place. Helping make sure more
small businesses can export more is vital to the future growth and
productivity of the UK economy.

Speech: At the crossroads: Britain and
global trade

Good morning everyone and thanks to the Federation of Small Businesses for
the opportunity to hold this gathering this morning

In my first speech as Secretary of State for International Trade I set out
the case for an open and liberal trading environment.

In that speech, in Manchester, with its iconic associations to free trade, I
referenced Adam Smith, one of my political heroes – and not just because he
was also Scottish and went to Glasgow university.

It was just over 240 years ago, on 9 March 1776 that he published the Wealth
of Nations.

It set out the principles for the emerging world of global commerce at the
end of the eighteenth century with a vision of what trade could produce in
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terms of prosperity and opportunity.

He countered the dominant mercantilist viewpoint – revolutionary in its time
– and the case he set out is just as relevant today.

Indeed, he reminds us still, that the essential element of a successful
trading system is mutual benefit.

David Ricardo took these principles of free trade forward when, in 1817, he
published the theory of comparative advantage.

Building on Smith a generation before, Ricardo described the economic reality
of the gains from trade and demonstrated how free and open trade is
profitable to all.

When countries trade with each other, both sides benefit – even if one side
is better at everything. It’s counterintuitive but it is true nonetheless.

Ricardo talked of wine from Portugal and wool from England. Now Americans can
buy iPhones built in China but designed in America – or the British can
invest our pensions in a fund that trades stocks in London but has a back
office in India. Everyone benefits.

Yet, although the principles of free trade are the same today as set out by
Smith and Ricardo, the way we trade has changed beyond recognition.

Today, we stand on the verge of an unprecedented ability to liberate global
trade to the benefit of all our citizens, with technological advances and
burgeoning innovation dissolving away the barriers.

And Smith, nearly a quarter of a millennium later, is repeatedly vindicated.
Time and again we find a strong positive correlation between economic
openness and growth.

During the 1990s, per capita income grew three times faster in the developing
countries that lowered trade barriers than in those that did not.

That effect is not confined to the developing world, either. The OECD Growth
Project found that a 10 percentage-point increase in trade exposure was
associated with a 4% rise in income per capita. So free trade works.

Trade, specialisation and innovation, largely as a result of globalisation,
has been of huge and sustainable benefit to the world economy. This in turn
has spawned a productivity revolution through increased competition,
economies of scale and global value chains.

When this is combined with the effect of liberal values of meritocracy,
democracy and the rule of law, it can create a tidal wave of innovation and
creativity.

It is no coincidence that the United Kingdom and the United States are among
the most innovative economies, while those with more authoritarian regimes
are only now beginning to catch up as centralised planning gives way to



individual creativity.

In the twentieth century, one of the products of the influence of the UK, US
and others was the creation of the WTO.

From the founding in the aftermath of the Secord World War of the General
Agreements on Tariffs and Trade, the WTO emerged as the home of the rules-
based international trading system, and the repository of those free trading
values that have underpinned global growth and facilitated more formal trade
agreements.

And as we have heard when such agreements are reached, the positive effect on
businesses, industries and economies can be remarkable.

Let me give you just one example.

The EU / Korea free trade agreement came into effect in July 2011. In the
year before the deal was agreed, the UK beer and cider industry – commodities
close to my heart in the West Country – sold almost nothing to Korea. Exports
were under £2 million.

By 2017, however, sales to South Korea have exploded to over £93 million, and
companies from large multinationals to SMEs we are able to embrace the
opportunities that it bestowed. That is the scale of what can happen and that
can happen multiplied many times over.

Making the moral and political case for free trade
Globally, as free trade has blossomed, poverty levels have fallen to their
lowest in history: bringing industry, jobs and wealth where once there was
only deprivation.

Trade liberalisation gives consumers greater choice, and the competition it
unleashes brings higher quality and standards at lower prices for everything
from food and drink to toys and cars. Free trade provides developing
countries at the same time the opportunity to embrace the international
trading system, to integrate into global value chains, and ultimately to grow
their economies.

But, as Smith found, it would be a major mistake to assume that the case for
free trade is so self-evident that it does not require steadfast champions.

We have seen the way in which trade agreements such as TTIP produced
significant anti-trade protest across Europe, including in pro- free trade
countries such as Germany.

Protestors successfully exploited public anxiety, based largely on lack of
information and perceived, not actual, risks.

So, we must be willing to confront the myths and distortions that are often
perpetuated by those opposed to the principles of free trade.

At the same time, we must ensure the right mitigations are in place – in



reskilling and training – for those displaced by unavoidable technological
change.

To make the case for free trade relevant, we need a narrative that transcends
the whole political spectrum.

We can begin by pointing out that global free trade has enabled us to take 1
billion of our fellow human beings out of poverty in just one generation. It
is one of the greatest achievements in the whole of human history.

And it is hard to imagine an international aid programme that would or could
ever have been so effective.

History of protectionism
Yet, the benefits of free trade have not always been well understood.

And – perhaps more damaging – the perils of adopting a protectionist course
have not always been apparent.

We saw this in the trade wars of the late nineteenth century. The ‘Long
Depression’ of the 1870s onwards saw country after country trying, and
failing, to protect themselves from global competition through tariff
barriers and closing off their markets.

And we saw the same story again during the Great Depression.

Whether in Germany through draconian exchange controls, in America with
Smoot-Hawley tariffs or in Britain and the Commonwealth with the Ottawa
Agreements, we saw history repeat itself.

Again, countries reacted to domestic economic problems by attempting to cut
their markets off from international competition.

So let’s be clear. Protectionism saps trade, disrupts supply chains and
raises import costs. It creates uncertainty for businesses and consumers, and
sows the seeds of hostility and mistrust between nations. It is not a history
we need to repeat.

Bank of England Statistics
On the other hand, it is a testament to our ability to learn from our history
– and the robustness of our international cooperation – that we did not
repeat these mistakes during the most recent economic crisis.

Even at the height of the global problems in November 2008, the G20
reaffirmed its commitment to ‘a shared belief that market principles, open
trade and investment regimes, and effectively regulated financial markets
foster the dynamism, innovation and entrepreneurship that are essential for
economic growth, employment and poverty reduction.’

Unlike the Great Depression – where trade in global goods remained 20 per



cent less than its peak for most of the following decade – global output
recovered in just two years.

Now we all know there are a number of long-standing jokes about the
indecisiveness of economists.

There’s no such thing as a one-handed economist: it’s always on the one hand
this, on the other hand that. Or if you laid all the economists in the world
end to end, they still wouldn’t reach a conclusion.

But the effect of protectionism is as close to settled science as anything in
economics will ever be: it means reduced productivity gains and lost economic
growth. Long run historical trends suggest that a 20% reduction in trade
holds back productivity by around 5%.

Yet now, despite all our collective experience, it seems we may be moving in
the wrong direction. As the Governor of the Bank of England Mark Carney said
in a speech earlier this month, trade tariffs recently announced between the
US, its NAFTA partners, China and the EU have the potential to double
bilateral tariff rates – and may already be having a dampening effect on
global export orders and manufacturing output. A prolonged trade war would
cause lost growth and higher inflation.

As I have said repeatedly in a trade war there are no winners there are only
causalities for now. The social, political and security implications are
impossible to predict.

HOW THE WORLD OF TRADE IS CHANGING

Global Trade – A snapshot
We are at an important juncture in the history of free and open trade, and of
the established international order.

In many ways, the picture is a positive one. After several years of relative
stagnation, the growth in global trade is once again outpacing the rise in
global GDP.

This growth has been driven by those economies that will shape the future of
trade, and continues to mirror the rebalancing of global commercial activity:
Asia made the biggest contribution to trade growth of any region in 2017,
accounting for 51% of the increase in merchandise exports, and 60% of the
increase in merchandise imports.

Now this growth is partly cyclical, as the global economy continues its
rebound from the dark days of the financial crash and ensuing recession
experienced by many large economies.

Yet it is also a reflection of how globalisation and new technology continue
to facilitate trade, and the irrepressible growth of the digital and
knowledge economies – sectors which hardly existed even two decades ago.



But even as we gather under London’s blue skies, there are trade clouds
gathering on the horizon.

The 19th Report on G20 Trade Measures, prepared jointly by the WTO, OECD and
UNCTAD, warned explicitly of ‘a worrying trend of an increase in trade-
restrictive measures’.

Its research showed that the pace at which trade restrictive measures were
being implemented across G20 countries in the seven months to May this year
had doubled in comparison to the six months before that, with 39 new measures
being recorded.

These measures now cover twice the value of trade in comparison to
restrictions enacted over a similar period in 2016/17.

It would be easy to for us to say that this is just a blip, brought about by
the recent US and Chinese measures.

But when we also see that the average number of trade remedy investigations
instigated per month is at levels only last recorded in 2013, the trend
becomes clear.

One conclusion is that, since 2008, the world’s largest and most advanced
economies, constituting the G20, have been falling prey quietly to the siren
call of protectionism.

Morally, as well as economically, we cannot allow that to happen.

Those nations that have benefitted the most from free and open international
trade – not only in terms of economic growth, but in the living standards of
their citizens – should not pull up the drawbridge behind them and deny those
same rewards to more recently developing nations.

Why this matters
And why do we think this matters? Why should a UK consumer, small business,
or even an exporter, concern themselves with the rise in protectionism and
trade restrictive measures in other parts of the world?

Part of the reason is that no company, however small, can rely solely upon
the products of one nation.

Global value chains have been the secret behind the consumer revolution of
recent decades – they are the reason that we can today buy a flat-screen
television for a fraction of the cost of a decade ago, or that we can get
fresh fruit and vegetables in our supermarkets of all types year-round.

They have also meant that production costs at every stage, from coordination
and logistics to assembly and packaging, have fallen, making it easier and
cheaper to divide up the entire process.

On the whole, firms no longer specialise even in a single product. Instead
they often specialise in tasks – from assembly, shipping or retail, for



example.

At its heart, this is the natural conclusion of Ricardo’s comparative
advantage.

Most firms, at some estimates as high as 70%, now trade only in
‘intermediates’ – services, components and materials that make up final
products for consumption.

To complicate the picture still further, the UK is the centre of robust
intra-industry trade. This means that we import and export the same products,
to account for varying tastes in consumer preferences between different
countries.

Think BMWs and Citroens being bought here, while similar cars from the
Sunderland plants are exported across Europe.

Put simply, this country’s exports and our ability to satisfy consumer
demands are reliant upon free and open access to imported goods.

Evidence of this can be found if we examine the UK’s Trade in Value Added – a
relatively new trade statistic jointly developed by the OECD and the WTO that
attempts to measure these cross-border trade flows more accurately than
traditional measurements have.

The analysis is experimental, yet it has clearly shown that more than a fifth
of the content of UK exports are themselves imports, in one form or another.

And this suggests that, as a nation, we are well integrated into global
supply chains. Moreover, it shows that the UK’s broader economic health, from
our domestic markets to our world-class exports, is largely predicated upon
free and open access to the global economy.

In such an environment, where the components of a single consumer item may
come from several countries, and cross and re-cross international borders
before they are assembled, it is easy to see how small tariffs can quickly
add up.

This brings us back to our original problem.

Globalisation affects the lives of every single person in Britain today, and
the commercial viability of every business. If a trade war really does break
out, the subsequent hike in tariffs, even between just a few large economies,
could have catastrophic consequences for global trade.

And the impact of this, let’s be clear, would be felt by every single British
citizen, and billions of others across the world.

Changing Patterns of Global Trade
In the future, these consumers will be most prevalent in those hugely growing
markets that are radically redefining the patterns of global trade.



I often repeat the fact that the IMF estimates that, in the next 10 to 15
years, 90% of global economic growth will originate from outside the European
Union.

The thriving economies of South and East Asia and, increasingly, Africa, are,
and will become, ever more important as their newfound prosperity drives
demand for the more goods and services.

The sheer scale of the change that is underway is often difficult to grasp
from here in Europe, a region which has long enjoyed economic and political
dominance.

So twice this year I have been in the Chinese city of Shenzhen. When Britain
handed Hong Kong back to China in 1997, not exactly a lifetime ago, Shenzhen
had a population of 40,000. Today it has a population of over 19 million.

By 2030 China is expected to have 220 cities with more than 1 million
inhabitants, 220. The whole of Europe will have 35.

And on top of the vast Asia-Pacific growth it is predicted that there will be
1.1 billion middle class African consumers by 2060. The world is seeing a
stunning and profound change.

Such a shift, not just in global demographics, but in the rise of the
collective wealth of developing countries, will determine where the golden
economic opportunities of the future will be – and where we must be too, if
we are to provide jobs and prosperity of the future.

If we are to navigate the changes that the next decade will bring, we will
have to fully accommodate these changes and recognise the emerging pattern of
our own trade too.

56% of Britain’s exports now go outside the EU, compared with only 46% in
2006. What is more, while our EU exports are still dominated by goods, our
non-EU exports are evenly split between goods and services. Yet it’s services
that present the greatest opportunity to expand Britain’s trade.

We, as a nation, must re-orientate ourselves to where we can prosper in a
rapidly changing global environment.

Engagement model
Our decision to leave the European Union is a decision to embrace this new
world – not retreat from it. To be more open to free trade – not less. To
fight protectionism – not to put up new barriers that would stifle our
prosperity.

It was agreed at the European Council meeting in March that the UK could
formally begin negotiating new trade agreements from April 2019.

For the first time in over 40 years we will be able to determine who we trade
with, and on what terms.



To ensure we make the most of this unique opportunity, it makes sense to
start thinking about our negotiating priorities for the future, and thinking
about them now.

In the House of Commons on Monday, I set out how Parliament, the Devolved
Administrations, the public, businesses and civil society will be able to
engage in a trade policy that benefits the whole of the UK and ensure that we
meet our commitments to an inclusive and transparent trade policy.

We committed to working closely with the Devolved Administrations on an
ongoing basis to deliver an approach that works for the whole of out United
Kingdom.

Because everyone, from every part of the UK, must have the opportunity to
engage and consult.

Scrutiny of our future trade arrangements is vitally important as we take
powers back from the EU into UK law, and begin negotiating our own new free
trade agreements.

With other nations
That is why today I am announcing four public consultations on our post-
Brexit trade negotiations.

Our intention is to seek free trade agreements with the United States,
Australia and New Zealand. These are crucial strategic and economic
relationships that must continue on a sound footing after Brexit.

UK exports to Australia and New Zealand are growing at 14.8% and 16.8%
respectively, a faster pace than our global average, and far outstripping
export growth to the EU.

The United States is the UK’s single largest trading partner and foreign
investor, accounting for over £100bn worth of UK annual exports. As we saw
during President Trump’s visit, the UK is very keen to further our already
excellent trade and investment relationship, and I look forward to continuing
these discussions during my visit to Washington next week.

While there are many other markets the UK will look to for new agreements in
the future, our shared values and strength of trade with the US, Australia
and New Zealand make them the right places to focus our initial attention.

However, we must go further. The Government is determined not only to seek
deals with key bilateral partners, but to break new ground: putting the UK at
the heart of the world’s fastest growing regions.

That is why I am also announcing a fourth consultation on potentially seeking
accession to CPTPP – the Comprehensive and Progressive Agreement for Trans-
Pacific Partnership.

This covers markets across the world – from Canada to Chile, Mexico to



Vietnam. It reduces 95% of tariffs, along with other barriers to trade.

The eleven members of CPTPP accounted for £82.5 billion of UK trade in 2016,
more than the Netherlands, France or China. It covers a diverse range of
economies, many of which have been – and are projected to continue to be – a
major source of global economic growth.

These consultations are about how we position ourselves as Global Britain. To
build the export markets, investment opportunities and trading relationships
of the future.

Trade affects us all – whether it is through the prices and availability of
product on our supermarket shelves, to the resources available for our public
services, to the jobs and investment on which we all rely. 

So, I believe it is vital that everyone has their say to ensure these deals
work for the whole of the UK – and I strongly urge anyone and all
organisations with an interest to take part in these consultations.

Opportunities for the UK
Because our trading future, as our United Kingdom, is bright.

We require an economic outlook that allows us to take advantage of the
substantial opportunities that Europe will continue to bring, but without
limiting our ability to adapt to a changing and growing world beyond the
European continent – as the Prime Minister has repeatedly made clear.

And when we leave the European Union, we will be able to do just that. We
will be able to enter into meaningful trade agreements with partners across
the world, leading the charge towards greater liberalisation where we can
play to our strengths – in financial services, digital and investment.

We will have the freedom to negotiate in areas such as services, tariffs,
quotas, and conformity assessments.

We will take up our independent seat at the WTO and continue to champion the
rules-based international trading system.

We have a once in a generation opportunity to set our own course.

It is where the world is growing fastest that demand for British services and
goods will offer the most potential growth for our exporters and investors.

Since the Department for International Trade was created, my ministers and I
have undertaken 188 visits overseas. No matter where we have travelled, we
have found the same phenomenon.

For UK export goods – from top end fashion, to high-quality cars, to our
luxury food and drink produce, to high-end manufacturing – the demand is
growing.

For professional services too, from accountancy to law or education or life



sciences or financial services, the growing demand in places like Asia and
Latin America will need more of the skills where we are already world class.

In the knowledge economy, we already have what others want and need.

The demand is out there for what Britain is able to sell. And we must play
our comparative advantage.

We must set our sights on this brighter future.

We are at a historic crossroads. Britain has decided to leave a European
orbit to embrace a global one, retaining our close links with our European
partners while understanding our global potential.

It is an exciting time that we should approach with confidence and optimism,
secure in the knowledge that our own belief in free trade and the benefits it
has brought are not our history but our road map to the future.

News story: Flu vaccine effectiveness
in 2017 to 2018 season

Public Health England (PHE) has today (Wednesday, 18 July 2018) published
data on the effectiveness of the flu vaccine in the 2017 to 2018 season. The
data show that overall, flu vaccine was 15% effective in all age groups.
However, effectiveness varied considerably. By age-group, the vaccine was
overall:

26.9% effective in children aged 2 to 17 years (who received the nasal
spray)
12.2% in at risk groups aged 10 to 64 years
10.1% in those aged 65 and over

There were higher levels of protection against flu B and H1N1pdm09,
especially in children (60.8% effective against flu B and 90.3% against
H1N1pdm09 in children).

Read the full influenza vaccine effectiveness: seasonal estimates data.

In 2018 to 2019, a new ‘booster’ vaccine is being made available for all
those aged 65 and over which should provide better protection than the
current vaccines. We are also recommending that the quadrivalent vaccine,
which protects against 4 strains of flu rather than 3 and is currently used
for all children under 18 years of age, is made available to all adults in
at-risk groups aged between 16 to 64 years.

Dr Paul Cosford, Director for Health Protection and Medical Director, said:
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Vaccine effectiveness varies year on year as the flu virus changes
and is difficult to predict. Last winter’s flu vaccine provided
good protection against A(H1N1)pdm09 and good protection for the
quadrivalent vaccine in children against the main Flu B strain
which circulated last season. This upcoming season we are
recommending that all those under 65 have the quadrivalent flu
vaccine, which protects against both the main B strains and the 2
main flu A subtypes. We are also making a new booster vaccine
available for all adults aged 65 or over in order to improve the
immune response.

The vaccine offered lower protection against Flu A(H3N2), which
also circulated. This is likely due to several factors including a
suboptimal match between the main circulating A(H3N2) viruses and
the vaccine, the strains for which are recommended by the World
Health Organization each year.

Vaccines are the best defence we have against flu and not only
protect people who have received the vaccine but also those around
them. We encourage everyone eligible to take up the offer of the
vaccine this winter.

News story: Crown Commercial Service
Annual Report and Accounts 2017/18
Published

The report shows that £13 billion of common goods and services are now being
procured through CCS, whose aim is to become the ‘go to’ provider for the
procurement of common goods and services across the entire public sector.

During the year, CCS – an executive agency of the Cabinet Office – has
delivered £354 million in commercial benefits including savings for central
government, and £247 million for the wider public sector – helping to deliver
world-class public services that offer best value for taxpayers.

CCS’s work is an important part of the #SmarterGov campaign, which aims to
drive innovation and deliver savings and service improvements across the
entire public sector.

At the same time, CCS has led on work to level the playing field for small
and medium-sized enterprises, entered a new phase for the Crown Marketplace
programme, and introduced its first Dynamic Purchasing Systems.

CCS uses its commercial expertise and bulk buying power to help the UK public
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sector get the best deal on the everyday goods and services they need.

Tony van Kralingen, Chair of CCS, said:

The Crown Commercial Service continues to make good progress
against its business plan and objectives. This is a testament to
the quality and commitment of our people who have worked tirelessly
to deliver against their objectives. I would like to record our
appreciation for their efforts and congratulate them on their
achievements.

Malcolm Harrison, Chief Executive Officer of CCS, said:

CCS has come a long way over the last two years. The organisation
has some ambitious goals and together we have built strong
foundations. I have no doubt that CCS will go from strength to
strength in the coming years with a relentless focus on
demonstrating value for money and providing excellent customer
service.

Performance highlights for 2017/18 include:

£13bn of public sector spend channelled through CCS commercial
agreements, an increase of £0.6bn from 2016/17
Customers who have used CCS agreements have achieved commercial benefits
worth £601m compared to current market comparators
1260 procurements (including call offs) carried out for customers
Employee Engagement index as measured by the Civil Service People Survey
has increased from 58% in 2016 to 63% in 2017
Our Net Promoter Scores (NPS) for customer satisfaction are consistently
positive, reaching +24 in Post Procurement Surveys and +36 in Post
Enquiry Surveys over the year
28 new commercial agreements awarded during 2017/18

To read the full report and accounts, visit the annual report and accounts
web pages.

Press release: Geoffrey Cox QC MP
sworn in as Attorney General for
England and Wales

Geoffrey Cox QC MP was sworn-in on Thursday 18 January in Court 4 at the
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Royal Courts of Justice as Attorney General for England and Wales.

The Lord Chancellor, David Gauke MP, the Lord Chief Justice, The Lord Burnett
of Maldon, and the Chair of the Bar Council, Andrew Walker QC, spoke at the
ceremony to welcome Geoffrey Cox QC MP to his role.

The Lord Chancellor said it gave him “great pleasure” to welcome Geoffrey Cox
to the role of Attorney General for England and Wales. David Gauke MP went on
to say:

“In advising the Government, you will be drawing on your vast experience from
a long and distinguished career in private practice as a barrister on areas
from civil fraud to human rights, from defamation to judicial review.”

The Lord Chancellor also thanked the previous Attorney General, Jeremy Wright
QC MP, for his four years of service in the role.

Commenting on the ceremony, Geoffrey Cox QC MP said:

“It is a privilege to be sworn-in as Attorney General for England and Wales.
I am grateful for the warm welcome I have been given from both the Lord
Chancellor and the Lord Chief Justice and I thank them for their kind words.
I very much look forward to working with them both in the unique roles we
each play in upholding the rule of law at the heart of the UK constitution.”

The Attorney General was joined by his family and the Solicitor General,
Robert Buckland QC MP, for the ceremony.


